
MEMORANDUM

TO SASOL BOARD NAIROBI

FROM SAM MUTISO - COORDINATOR - SASOL KITUI

DATE 10/8/93

MONTHLY REPORT - JULY 1993

A. SHALLOW WELL PROGRAMME

Five artisans were recommitted for the construction of wells at the beginning 
of the month. These artisans were coached by the Supervisor, David Kithuku 
in the art of well construction. They built one well together at Isaangwa 
Primary School.

The shallow well at Isaangwa was an ideal training as it included all 
operations necessary in well building. It also included sinking of well super 
structure in case of a need for deepening a well for more water production.

A compliment of 5 shallow wells have been built at
1. Isaangwa Primary School
2. Mutuni Boys Primary School
3. Mutuni Girls Primary School
4. Kilungu Primary School
5. Ivaini Secondary School.

One of the original artisans has been replaced with a new one. Each artisan 
is working at their own site. A target construction of 10 shallow wells per 
month is realisable.

B. CSP

1. The stitching of uniforms for sponsored children in Mbusyani schools. 
Kilinyaa, Kisikini, Kwa Kyce and Kavasya was completed. All children have 
received one pair of uniform.

2. Material for uniforms in Syomunyu schools was purchased and delivered to
Kanyangi for stitching. The making of uniforms has started and will be 
completed in August before schools open for the third term.

3. Textbooks have been purchased for schools in Mbusyani sublocation and 
these have been delivered to the respective school.

4. Feeding of sponsored children has started. In most cases food is taken 



home by the children.

At Kisikini Primary School (Mbusyani) parents prepare the food for the 
sponsored children daily.

The schools at Syomunyu are making plans for food preparation at the 
schools from September.

From the beginning of third term, however Kilinyaa and Kisikini will have full 
school feeding programme.

C. SIM-SIM

Sim-sim was bought from the producers during July. Three tons have been 
bought so far. Only one area centred at Katulani in Mulango remains to be 
served. A date of 19/8/93 has been assigned. This was necessary as the area
has sizeable amount of sim-sim and the day assigned was spent at Itoleka.

cc
Prof. G-C. M. Mutiso
Mr. Peter van Dongen.


